FLORENCE AREA COMMUNITY COALITION

November 6, 2013 Coalition Minutes
Siuslaw Library, Bromley Room

Florence, Oregon

The meeting was called to order by FACC President, Karen Earnshaw at 9:05 AM.

Those in attendance were: Linda Weight, Donald Lundstrom, Lea Patten, Kathe M. McDermmott, Kathy Lenox, David Wiegan, Mary Wagner, Ken Gaylord, Christine Santoro, Sue Beckham, Monica Cape-Lindelin, Amber Tucker, Colleen Stewart, Linda Castro, Lupe Thompson, Suzanne Gatch, Todd Smitherman, Jenny Velinty, Carol Phillips, Karen Earnshaw, Monica Kosman, Meg Spencer. 
The Minutes of the October 2, 2013 meeting were approved. Linda Castro so moved and Linda Weight seconded.
Treasurer, David Wiegan reported that the balance in the FACC account is $4245.91. Two new memberships were received in October. The FACC CT12 report has been submitted. The Report will be filed for audit. 

David also informed the group that he has submitted a grant application to the Three Rivers Foundation in the amount of $1450.00 to benefit the FACC Volunteer Recognition event in April, 2014.  He hopes to hear by December 10, 2013 if the grant is approved. 

President Earnshaw introduced Ken Gaylord, Interim ED of FoodShare as speaker. Ken informed the group that more than 600 families are served by FoodShare every month. About 100 walk in clients are also served each month. With the outreach that FoodShare does with Free Lunch programs, Boys and Girls Club and other groups, more than 5000 people receive food on a regular basis. He commented that more people are coming in for food since the changes in SNAP.  About 28% of those receiving food are children. FoodShare is open five days a week as well as for two evenings a week. FoodShare clients are allowed 12 monthly visits per year with four emergency visits allowed. 
FoodShare receives 53% of its food supply from Food For Lane County and 47% from our community. Food supplies are getting tighter and tighter in Lane County with low inventories of food.. Local donations are down by about 20%. The good news is that the FoodShare Garden has produced 8000 pounds of fresh produce so far this year and expects to bring that up to 9000 pounds by year end. 
Ken talked about the Empty Bowls project, an annual event to raise funds for FoodShare.  It will take place on the 6 and 7th of December.  There will be a Thanksgiving Dinner at the Elks Club for the community. FoodShare works with the Elks to help provide food for the event.
Ken is working to help stabilize the food supply in our area and he hopes that the “Green Bag” program will help. He urged everyone to stop by FoodShare to pick up a green bag to fill with food as they stock up for food themselves. It would help if canned food, dry items and paper goods, soaps, detergents, and pet food fill the bags. When a bag is full it can be dropped off at FoodShare at 2190 Spruce St. to receive a new green bag.  He invited all to stop by and take a tour of FoodShare and Gardens. Monetary donations are also welcome. The Bookery, a used book store, located on HWY 101 also supports FoodShare. Books may be purchased as well as donated to the shop. 
FoodShare has more than 100 dedicated volunteers.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Linda Weight, Suislaw Library, demonstrated the new Mondo Pad which has been installed in the Bromley Room. It features two way video. Various Grants paid for the Mondo Pad. Groups may use it at no charge. Linda introduced the new Library Director, Meg Spencer. A brochure is available at the library entitled “Surviving the Holidays” All are invited to pick up the brochure. Linda informed the group as to how to reserve the Bromley Room. 1. Call staff at the Reference Desk. They will check to see if the date you need is available. 2. Remember, you can only book once per month. 
If you wish to show a film, check with the library to see if it has been released to show under the public right license. Check out the Free Speech Rack at the two community Bulletin  Boards. 
Jenny Velinty announced that SAPPSA will benefit from sales at Honeyman Nursery on Wednesday, Nov. 13.

Our new radio station, KXCR needs two more board members. Stop at the station and speak to Don Lundstrom, if you are interested. 
The Peace Harbor Volunteers are hosting two short trip events in the near future. One is a presentation of Shreck at the Cabaret Theater in Eugene on December 13 and the second is a musical at the Hult Center, Momma Mia in January. Both trips include round trip transportation. Tickets may be purchased at the Gift Shop at Peace Harbor Medical Center. Cash, checks and credit cards are welcomed. The Gift Shop is open M-F from 10AM until 4PM.  Proceeds benefit the hospital. 
The Last Resort Players are featuring The Sound of Music at the FEC next week end. $15 for adults and $10 for children is the admission. 

Monica Kosman,

Secretary FACC

